
Kyrene Aprende 

 

July 29, 2022 
 

 

Aprende Families, 

  

We’ve had an outstanding first two days of school!  The energy from the teachers and students is 

positive and joyful—it’s great to see!  Please ensure that each Friday you read our Jagwire 

newsletter.  It can be long, but it contains ALL necessary information you need.  We also try to format 

it in a way that’s easy to skim through if certain items don’t apply to you/your student.  Our Jagwire is 

also linked on our webpage. 

  

Please review our schoolwide policies and procedures .  They have not changed significantly, but we 

ARE going to be very consistent in enforcing our policies, as the priority on campus is safety and 

educational access (while ensuring students also have time for fun and social opportunities).  In 

addition, districtwide protocols have also prioritized safety across all campuses with an emphasis on 

consistent practices and secured campuses/classrooms.  

  

Please also ensure that you have read the Family Handbook and have acknowledged the technology 

user agreements and survey permissions (you must decline or approve survey permission).   These are 

all accessed through ParentVue.  If you cannot access ParentVue, please call our front office:  480-541-

6205. 

  

Thank you for your continued support of Aprende and our schoolwide expectations.  If you have any 

questions/concerns at any time, please don’t hesitate to contact me:  rkory@kyrene.org  

  

Have a great weekend! 

Renee Kory, Aprende Principal 
 

 

  
 

 

 

ParentVue Mobile App 
 

 

The ParentVUE Mobile application helps parents stay informed and connected by providing day-to-day 

insight into their child’s academic experience. ParentVUE Mobile for the iPhone/iPod Touch works with 

the Synergy™ student information system in much the same way as the ParentVUE web portal, allowing 

parents to access near real-time information on assignments and scores, attendance, and demographic 

information. ParentVUE offers parents a single sign-on to view all of their children’s information 

regardless of school.   
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/T5A7AKZVEKf7x8CLwm9rWQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP0RgaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xSDkyNDgwTnA2ZURNUE9URThaWkU3cmwzMjFKTnliSVlqVkYxb2tKMFpONC9lZGl0P3VzcD1zaGFyaW5nVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpi30dz5GLxPCAeUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
cid:0c088db228bbcc99bf122043150566f1
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/blmRrSbXZebnz-deKxw94A~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9jbXMvbGliL0FaMDEwMDEwODMvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNTYxL1JFVl8yMDIyLTIzJTIwRmFtaWx5JTIwSGFuZGJvb2sucGRmVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpi30dz5GLxPCAeUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
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Traffic Flow Pattern for Entering & Exiting Parking Lots for Student 
Drop Off & Pick Up at Aprende & Brisas 

 

 



Below is a map showing some of the signs that the City of Chandler has installed in our school 

zone.  There are also “Do Not Enter Signs” on the Exits to each of our parking lot driveways. Please do 

not use the North Staff Parking Lot during drop off and pick up times. This parking lot is for staff and 

buses only during those times. Please review the map – it shows where to drop off and pick up 

depending on the direction you enter our school zone. Also, there should be no dropping your student 

off when you are stopped in middle of the road. This is a huge safety concern. We also prefer that you 

utilize the drop off system instead of parking on the street or at Desert Breeze Park to drop your child 

off at school as this causes more traffic issues and interrupts the way the flow of traffic is supposed to 

work.  

  

If you travel from Ray Road you will turn left into the large parking lot in front of Aprende to drop off 

& pick up, exit right back towards Ray Road. Once you pull into the parking lot and come to a stopping 

point in the drop off line, your child should immediately exit the vehicle onto the sidewalk and enter 

the school. This allows you to be ready to move and exit the parking lot when the line moves again. 

Please stay in the drop off line and wait for the line to move to exit.  

  

If you travel from McClintock you will turn right into the parking lot in front of Brisas, pull all the way 

forward, and your child will exit onto the sidewalk and walk in front of Brisas to Aprende.  You will exit 

this parking lot by turning left and return in the direction of McClintock. Thank you. 

  

Also, for the safety of everyone, we need every student and parent that walks across Desert Breeze 

Blvd to use one of our cross walks. We have a cross walk at the stop sign at Desert Breeze Blvd and 

Joshua and another cross walk in front of the Brisas parking lot. We ask that everyone do their part 

keeping the students safe as they make their way to and from school. No Jaywalking or U-Turns 

Allowed! Thank you for putting safety first!  
 

 



  

 

  
 

 

 

Students Are Not Allowed on Campus Until 7:50 AM 
 

 

Please note, in accordance with the Kyrene Family Handbook and also to promote safe practices, 

students will not be allowed on campus until 30 minutes prior to the first bell (7:50 a.m.) and 

must leave immediately at the end of the school day. We do not have adults on school grounds to 

supervise students prior to 7:50 a.m. and after 3:05 p.m. If you need before or after 

care/supervision for your student, please call our Kyrene Customer Service Dept. at 480-541-1500.  
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Health Office Information 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/0JMHaXLBDpAK0huczZAYOA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP0QlaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9mYW1pbHloYW5kYm9va1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYt9Hc-Ri8TwgHlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


 

 

2022-2023 SCHOOL HEALTH OFFICE MEDICATION POLICY 

The Aprende Health Office does NOT stock ibuprofen (Advil, Motrin) 

Benadryl, Hydrocortisone cream or ointment, Antibiotic ointment or 

cough drops. However, if your student requires over the counter 

medication for orthodonture work or menstrual cramps please click here 

for the Kyrene District policy.   

  

Over-the-counter and prescription medications:  

Any medication must be brought into the school health office by an adult 

and the proper paperwork must be completely filled out. Students are NOT 

allowed to carry medication on their person at any time, this includes any 

prescriptions and over the counter meds like Tylenol, Ibuprofen, or cough 

drops.  

  

Prescription medication must be in its original container and labeled with a 

current prescription label.  All over-the-counter medications (including 

cough drops) must be in their original factory sealed container with all 

warnings and directions intact. If you have any questions, please call the 

health office at 480-541-6220. 

  

Student Daily Medications: If your student requires daily medication during 

school hours or rescue medication for allergies or asthma, please contact 

Anita Weidner or Christine Jacobs, Aprende Health Assistants at 480-541-

6220 or aweidner@kyrene.org 
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mailto:aweidner@kyrene.org


 

 

ATTENTION ALL NEW APRENDE STUDENT & PARENTS-IMMUNIZATION 

REQUIREMENTS 

All newly enrolled  6th, 7th & 8th grade students are required to provide a 

record of their 11-year-old immunizations, including Tdap and 

Meningococcal vaccines to the Aprende Health Office.  Please check 

ParentVUE to make sure your student's health records are up to date.   

  

You can have your student bring in their updated immunization record to 

the front office the first week of school, it may be emailed to 

aweidner@kyrene.org or faxed to (480) 541-6210.    

  

If you have any questions regarding this requirement, please contact your 

family physician, the Maricopa County health department at (602) 506-6767 

https://www.maricopa.gov/1809/Locations or Anita Weidner or Christine 

Jacobs, Aprende Middle School Health Assistants at (480) 541-6220.  

  

  
 

 

 

  

 

Yearbook purchases have begun! This year we have a limited number of yearbooks for sale. Only 700 

yearbooks are available and you do not want to miss out! School pictures have been scheduled for this 

fall! Click here for yearbook purchase information. 
 

 

  
 

  

 

The National Junior Honor Society chapter of Aprende Middle School is a duly chartered and affiliated 

chapter of this prestigious national organization. Membership is open to those students who meet the 

required standards in five areas of evaluation: scholarship, leadership, service, citizenship, and 

character. Standards for selection are established by the national office of NJHS and have been revised 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/XyTr4K-KIlwpgna-IeVIxA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP4QDAWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvcFhjaklnVnpydVBOYWZPcWhpR08tZ35-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmhUNTVlUDBSUGFIUjBjSE02THk5aGVpMXJjMlF0Y0hOMkxtVmtkWEJ2YVc1MExtTnZiUzlRV0ZBeVgweHZaMmx1WDFCaGNtVnVkQzVoYzNCNFAzSmxaMlZ1WlhKaGRHVlRaWE56YVc5dVNXUTlWSEoxWlZjSGMyTm9iMjlzYlVJS0FFamVhbTVmLUNMSXRsSVRZWGRsYVdSdVpYSkFhM2x5Wlc1bExtOXlaMWdFQUFBQUFRfn5XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmLfR3PkYvE8IB5SEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
mailto:aweidner@kyrene.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/gkJPvNdbuOtW4gypmchaaQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP0TLaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9fcGZEWGVhRF9LZ2k2alNVRW9Jcy13fn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSaFQ1NWVQMFFuYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWJXRnlhV052Y0dFdVoyOTJMekU0TURrdlRHOWpZWFJwYjI1elZ3ZHpZMmh2YjJ4dFFnb0FTTjVxYmxfNElzaTJVaE5oZDJWcFpHNWxja0JyZVhKbGJtVXViM0puV0FRQUFBQUJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmLfR3PkYvE8IB5SEUFEZUZvZUBreXJlbmUub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/rBwJJMeg3KuMqLoEFNOiUA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRkxabHP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xTjk2cVBWbmJTWnAtQWZUVG9Cd2xqbk95ZVctck1jV3Qvdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYt9Hc-Ri8TwgHlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


to meet our local chapter needs. Students are selected to be members by a 5-member Faculty Council, 

appointed by the principal, which bestows this honor upon qualified students on behalf of the faculty 

of our school each year.  

Students currently in grades seven or eight are eligible for membership. For the scholarship criterion, a 

student must have a cumulative GPA of 3.8 or better on a 4.0 scale after 3 consecutive quarters at 

the same school. On August 1, 2022, those students who meet this criterion are invited by Kyrene 

email to join the NJHS Candidate Class in Google Classroom in order to complete the Candidate 

Information Form. This required Form will provide the Faculty Council with information regarding the 

candidate’s leadership and service. A history of leadership experiences and participation in school or 

community service is also required.  The 2022 - 23 Faculty Council uses the following standards to 

determine a candidate's membership into NJHS:  

A completed Candidate Information Form that has at least two of the four sections filled in 

thoughtfully.  The candidate demonstrates effort to complete the Form to the best of his/her ability 

and takes each criterion seriously, even if all four sections could not be fully completed.  Taking this 

into consideration, the Faculty Council sees fit that proving more than just Scholarship will meet the 

criteria for this organization.  Please be aware that elementary school opportunities will not be 

considered as examples of a student's current leadership, service, or honors/awards.    

  

A completed letter of intent that demonstrates to the best of the candidate's ability that he/she will 

fulfill the obligations and requirements of membership in NJHS.  The letter may not be longer than two 

pages as stated on the Candidate Information Form. 

To help evaluate a candidate’s character, the Faculty Council first reviews school disciplinary records. 

Second, the Candidate Information Forms and personal letters are carefully reviewed by the Faculty 

Council to determine membership.  A majority vote of the Council is necessary for selection. 

Candidates are notified regarding selection or non-selection according to a predetermined schedule 

found on the Aprende Middle School master calendar.  Following notification, a formal induction 

ceremony is held at the school to recognize all the newly selected members.   Information about NJHS 

and the selection process may be found on the 2022 NJHS Candidate Google Classroom page.  

 Once inducted, new members are required to maintain the same level of performance (or better) in 

all five criteria that led to their selection.  This obligation includes regular attendance at chapter 

meetings and events held throughout during the school year and participation in the chapter service 

projects. Hours of individual service during the school year must be documented and submitted each 

year of membership, as well. Students or parents who have questions regarding the selection process or 

membership obligations can contact Tonia Deer at tdeer@kyrene.org  or Amy Furman at 

afurma@kyrene.org.  
 

 

  
 

 

 

Elective Requests 
 

 

Missing music? 

  

mailto:tdeer@kyrene.org
mailto:afurma@kyrene.org


Elective requests for year-long music classes should be fulfilled in most cases. If your child requested a 

music class (band, choir, or orchestra) and was not scheduled for it, or if your child is interested in 

trying a music elective, please contact any of our music teachers. 

  

Tracy Werner – Band : twerne@kyrene.org 

Lilanii Figueroa – Choir: lfigueroa@kyrene.org 

Sam Weissberg – Orchestra: sweissberg@kyrene.org 
 

 

  
 

Payment Portal 

PE Uniforms can now be purchased through the new Kyrene School District payment portal. The 

InTouch payment portal will provide parents with digital receipts for all of your transactions. You can 

even use it to make this year’s tax credit donation to the school of your choice. Register once and use 

the portal all year. (At this time, payments for Preschool, Kids Club and After Hours will still be made 

through Community Education.)  
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

Fall Sports 

Welcome Back! 

   

Below is information regarding Fall 2022 Sports. 

  

Online registrations opened on July 18 for Fall Sports  

Boys Soccer 

Girls Volleyball 

Cross Country (non-cut) 

  

Click here for the Parent Online Registration Checklist. 

  

If you have any questions, please contact Athletic Director, Carl Nasuta, cnasuta@kyrene.org or 

Athletic Secretary, Melissa Harris mharris@kyrene.org  480-541-6203 

  

Office hours:  7:30am-4pm 

mailto:twerne@kyrene.org
mailto:lfigueroa@kyrene.org
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Address:  777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd., East #2, Chandler, AZ  85226 

  
 

 

 

Aprende Apparel 
 

 



  

 

  
 

Family Math Night 
 

 



Mark Your Calendars!!!! Wednesday, September 21st 5-7pm in the GYM/MPR 
 

 

  

 

  
 

 

 

PTSO Fundraiser 
 

 



  

 



  

 

Night for Kyrene 9/24/2022 – Save the Date and Call for Sponsors 

  

Join us for an evening of community building and fun to benefit the Kyrene Foundation! The Night for 

Kyrene raises funds to benefit the entire Kyrene community – children, families, schools, and teachers. 

To purchase tickets and for sponsorship opportunities visit our events page! 

 

 

Saturday, September 24, 2022 

6:00 – 10:00 PM 

Arizona Grand Resort & Spa 

Save the Date: Formerly “Taste of Kyrene”, join us at our 10th annual signature fundraiser for a night 

of socializing and community-building while fundraising for a good cause. This annual event brings 

together more than 250 Kyrene community members. Gather your friends, family and colleagues 

together and plan for an enjoyable night of socializing and community building while fundraising for a 

great cause. Donating locally strengthens our community and ensures that all of our children succeed 

and meet their potential.  

 

The night includes a plated dinner and cash bar. There will be a spectacular silent auction, a wine pull, 

and a Fund-a-Need feature during our event. We will also have fun live music throughout the event! 

Call for Sponsors: Sponsors are critical to the success of our event, and are a wonderful way for local 

business to make a significant impact in our community. If you are associated with a business 

interested in sponsorship of the Night for Kyrene, please contact 

Suzanne.rinker@kyrenefoundation.org. Sponsorship levels and benefits can be found here.  

 

To purchase tickets and for more information (including sponsorship opportunities, or making a 

donation if unable to attend), please visit our website! Individual tickets to our event are $95 each 

or $1,250 for a reserved table. Hope to see you at the Night for Kyrene!  
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Quicklinks 

  

- School Website  

- Breakfast/Lunch Menu  

- Calendar of Events 

- ParentVue and StudentVue 

- PTSO Information 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

July Events 

JULY 26: Meet the Teacher (see above for times) 

JULY 28: First day of school 

  

September Events 

SEPT 5: No School - Labor Day 

SEPT 30: No School - Teacher Day 

  

October Events 

OCT 3-7: No School - Fall Break 

OCT 10: No School - Staff Development Day 

  

 

 

 

Contact Us 
 

 

Kyrene Aprende Middle School 

777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd. E. #2 

Chandler, AZ 85226 

  

Phone: 480-541-6200 

Fax: 480-541-6210 

Attendance: 480-541-6201 

 

School Hours: 8:20am-3:05pm 

Office Hours: 7:30am-4:00pm 

  

  

  

 

 

A+ School of ExcellenceTM 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

View Full Calendar  
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